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Date:

September 6, 2011
To:

Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee

From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Zilli Hospitality Group O’Donnell Park Proposal Request - INFORMATIONAL
ISSUE

The Zilli Hospitality Group (ZHG) is seeking from Milwaukee County relief for alleged damages it has sustained as a result of the closure of the O’Donnell Park parking garage and inaccessibility of adjacent park areas.
Background

On February 18, 2011, ZGH issued a letter to the Milwaukee County Board Chairman and the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors (Board) requesting relief for alleged damages it has sustained as a result of the closure of the O’Donnell Park parking garage and inaccessibility of adjacent park areas.  Since that time, and in coordination with:

· Milwaukee County’s Department of Administrative Services,

· Department of Audit,

· Corporation Counsel, and

· County Board Staff,

The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) has been evaluating ZHG’s proposals.
At the June 2011 Parks, Energy and Environment Committee meeting ZHG presented to the committee its proposals.  In one proposal ZHG is requesting DPRC waive rent, commission, and utility fee for 2 years, and allow ZHG to waive room rental fees at the O’Donnell Park venues in an effort to attract business, providing ZHG approximately $450,000 in relief.  In another proposal ZHG is requesting extensions of all 3 contracts for the O’Donnell Park venues through 2020 on the present terms to be discounted by 25% through 2014 and then 20% through 2020, and allow ZHG to waive room rental fees at the O’Donnell Park venues in an effort to attract business, providing ZHG approximately $500,000 in relief.  In July there were discussions of waiving ZHG’s rent, commission, and utility fees for an undetermined amount of time.  The item was subsequently referred to the above mentioned County departments for review and analysis.
After careful consideration of ZHG’s requests, DPRC, in consensus with DAS, Audit, Corporation Counsel and County Board Staff, has identified three (3) options for Board consideration:

· Accept one of ZHG’s proposal requests.
· Deny ZHG’s proposal requests.
· Take no action.
Recommendation

No action requested.  Informational item unless further action required.

Prepared by: Paul Kuglitsch, Contract Services Officer

Recommended by:



Approved by:

	James Keegan, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
John Schapekahm, Principal Assistant, Corporation Counsel

Jerry Heer, Director, Department of Audit
Sarah Jankowski, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Linda Durham, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board
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